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LIFE 2019  

By Pastor Justin 
Fischer 

 It was Friday 
night. The 6,000 plus 
capacity arena seemed 
even larger now that 
nearly everyone had 
left. The colors from the 
LEDs still shone on the 
stage as we gathered in 
a small circle near the 
front row. I invited the 
students to share what 
God had been speaking 
to them over the first 4 
days of the conference. 
My invitation was 
followed by a few 
seconds of silence. 
 “It’s always hardest 
to be the first to share,” I 
heard myself say, breaking 
the silence. I began looking 
in the direction of some 
students that I thought 

might be willing to be first 
to share. 
 “I’ll go first.” The 
words caught me by 
surprise because they 
came from an unexpected 
direction and were 
delivered in an 

unanticipated voice. The 
student went on to share, 
through fought-back tears, 
something incredibly 
personal that God had 
been speaking during the 
conference. Another 
student moved over to 
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console the student who 
was sharing.  
 A second student 
shared of struggles with 
depression, and of the love 
and grace God was 
speaking through the 
conference. Another 
student shared about 
struggles with drugs, and of 
a new conviction to turn all 
areas of life over to God. 
Someone else shared how 
difficult it is to try to always 
appear to be happy and put 
together, and of the weight 
of the expectations of 
others. Many of the 
students in the circle 
shared. 
 It was a holy 
moment. 
 When the sharing 
was done I invited 
everyone to marvel in the 
moment, and to cherish 
what God was doing at that 
very time and place. God 
had spoken to 
them...personally! He was 
revealing His desires and 
plans and truths for their 
lives! That is something 
that we should expect more 
regularly and celebrate 
more joyfully. 
 This was my favorite 
moment of the week.  
 Sure, there were 
many others that stood out: 
hearing from some 
amazing communicators at 
the main sessions and 
seminars, the late night, 
over-capacity pool parties 
with a DJ, the new hand-

shakes, the glass elevator 
rides, the food, the times of 
worship - hands raised and 
singing alongside 6,000 
others, sharing dinner with 
our new friends from San 
Francisco, seeing our 
friends that we’d served at 
The Bridge with last 
summer, helping bag 
produce (lots of produce) 
for our service project, 
meeting Stranger Wes, the 
moments when we realized 
the line at Starbucks was 
particularly short, using 
WalMart grocery delivery to 
the hotel (this is a game 
changer!), and so much 
more. It was an amazing 
week. Amazingly powerful. 
Amazingly fun. Amazingly 
challenging. Amazingly 
amazing. 
 On the last night of 
the conference Dan Boal, 
the National Director of 
Alliance Youth said that he 
hopes the last page of the 

story of LIFE 2019 reads, 
“They left Orlando 
awakened. And Jesus went 
with them.” This is my 
regular prayer for the 13 
students from PKA that 
went to LIFE. I’d invite you 
to join me in praying it for 
them, and for all of the 
5,000 students that 
attended LIFE this year. 
 God is preparing 
and already doing amazing 
things in this generation of 
students. Their challenges 
are real, their words are 
honest, and their Spirit-
empowered potential is 
limitless.  
 If you’d like to hear 
more about LIFE, feel free 
to reach out to me. Or, 
perhaps reading about 
LIFE has stirred in you a 
desire to work with teens, 
or in a ministry to serve 
teens. If so, please contact 
me! 
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By Teanna 
Fullen, 
Director of 
Children’s 
Ministries 

 Two years ago, Pine 
Knolls took their Vacation 
Bible School out of the 
building and into the 
community of South Glens 
Falls. We did this to fulfill 
one of our Family Ministry 
Core beliefs that the church 
is best positioned to reach 
the families in our 
community with the gospel.  
Many camps, schools, and 
town programs end the 
second week of August, 
leaving parents scrambling 
as to what to do with their 
children until school starts. 
So our “Summer Camp” 
provides these families 
with a safe place to leave 
their children from 9-3 
knowing that they will have 
lots of fun, and be fed both 
physically, and spiritually. 
 A full day program, 
allows us the freedom of 
“time”, something that is 
rushed in a standard VBS 
program. We will have time 
to worship with fun music, 
hear amazing stories and 

skits, complete very cool 
crafts, play fun games, 
participate in sports, as well 

as eat lunch and snacks.  
So we will have a jam 
packed day of fun and 
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GO BIG! Summer Camp is 
Almost Here! 

.August 19-23 daily from 9:00 a.m.- 3:00 p.m. at Moreau Rec. 
 Fun activities for children who have completed Kindergarten-
Grade 5. FREE and open to the Public. Register Today! Call 
PKA or visit us online for more details
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learning about who Jesus 
is and how much He loves 
us. Our own PKA children 
have been learning how to 
share their faith with other 
children through our 
Sunday morning 
curriculum, and the Awana 
program.  So this gives 
them an opportunity to 
bring their unchurched 
friends, encouraging them 
as they participate in camp 
activities. We will all be 
putting our faith in action to 
serve the community of 
South Glens Falls! 
 We will be following 
that week with Summer 
Camp Sunday where we 
will invite the camp families 
to attend church, and hear 
a little about what their 
children did during the 
week. It will also allow our 
Pine Knolls family to 
welcome and visit with the 
parents of the children from 
our community. Following 
worship we will have a fun 
filled afternoon with a water 

slide, bounce house, 
cookout, and fun activities. 
So we will start and end the 
week with fun and 
excitement! Sounds like 
you want to be a part of this 
right? 
 Presently our 
biggest need for supplies 
this year is actually 
monetary donations. Since 
we provide lunch and 
snacks for all of the kids 
and the volunteers, this is a 
big expense (and blessing). 
Because we provide food 
we are able to meet both 
the spiritual and practical 
needs of the community in 
this way. It helps us ensure 
allergies are carefully 
monitored and everyone 
remains safe while they 
learn about our Great Big 
God! 
  Please consider how 
you might give and give us 
a call or stop by our table in 
the foyer. Thanks so much! 

 Here are some other 
ways you can be a part of 
this amazing event: 

• Pray about your role in 
the camp. We will need 
many volunteers to make 
it a successful and safe 
week. There is a job for 
everyone! This includes 
volunteers needed on 
Celebration Sunday, Aug. 
25. 

• Pray for how you can 
donate to provide the 
many necessary supplies 
and food items needed 
for the week. Every little 
bit helps! 

• Pray about who you can 
invite…your children…
neighbor children…
grandchildren…? 

• Pray for the community. 
We will be getting the 
signs and flyers out to 
the neighborhoods. Pray 
that the Holy Spirit brings 
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the children to the park 
that He wants to be there 

• Pray for the hearts of the 
children in attendance 
that God will do a mighty 
work in them. 

• Pray for dry weather! We 
have a pavilion, but 
many events will be in 
the open area. 

 
• Pray for the camp 

volunteers. Pray for their 
health, and energy; and 
pray that they will build 
trusted relationships with 
the children who attend. 
Pray for the Holy Spirit to 
work in and through them 
as they reach out to 
share the hope and 
healing that Jesus has to 
offer these precious 
children. 

  
 Recruiting and 
Registration for Go Big 
Summer Camp is still 
happening right now!  
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By Kim 
Cook,  

The Open 
Door 

President 
and CEO  

  
 I had an odd 
encounter with someone in 
Glens Falls last night. It 
was about 9:00 and I saw a 
man sitting on the bench by 
the roundabout with 
luggage around him. I had 
seen him there earlier in 
the day and wondered if he 
was homeless but I was 
busy so I didn’t stop. That 
bothered me so when I saw 
him again, I had to stop. 
 I approached him 
and introduced myself and 
before I would finish he 
said, “I’m fine. I don’t need 
anything.” I paused, unsure 
what to say when he said, 
“Go away or I’ll call the 
police.” While I wish I could 
say I graciously walked 
away, he ticked me off! I 
was thinking, “Yeah? I 
know many of the local 

police. Let’s call them!” Or, 
“I am trying to help. How 
dare you be rude to me!” Of 
course, I didn’t say any of 
these things but I’m pretty 
sure they showed on my 
face. Wanting to make sure 
he knew how to get help, I 
tried one more time to tell 
him about the mission and 
where he could get food. 
Again, he interrupted and 
said, “I’M NOT 
INTERESTED. Now go 
away!” He didn’t need to 
tell me again. I turned 
walked away.  
 As I got into my car, 
I heard a voice say, “He’s 
me.” What??? “He’s 
Jesus.” I’m thinking, “My 
Jesus would NOT talk to 
anyone like that!?... He’s 
you, Jesus?” I was 
reminded of Matthew 
25:31-46 where people 
asked, ‘Master, what are 

you talking about? When 
did we ever see you hungry 
and feed you, thirsty and 
give you a drink? And when 
did we ever see you sick or 
in prison and come to you?’ 
Then the King will say, ‘I’m 
telling the solemn truth: 
Whenever you did one of 
these things to someone 
overlooked or ignored, that 
was me—you did it to me.’ 
Of course! This isn’t a new 
concept to me. One of the 
things that keeps me going 
in my role at Open Door is 
that I am loving our guests 
as a way to love my Lord. 
But this guy was rude! He 
didn’t take my help. I think 
God was showing me that 
obedience is about what 
He’s requiring of me. It has 
nothing to do with the 
person’s reaction or the 
outcome. It’s about me 
being obedient to Him. 
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 The next thing I 
heard was, “You need to be 
Jesus.” OK? He’s Jesus. 
I’m Jesus… What? I was 
reminded that I am a 
Christian – a “little Christ”. I 
am to imitate Him and be 
“Jesus” to those we serve. 
It doesn’t matter how they 
respond. I am to respond 
as Christ would. 
 For we are his 
workmanship, created in 
Christ Jesus for good 
works, which God prepared 
 beforehand, that we 
should walk in them. 
Ephesians 2:10 
 Therefore be 
imitators of God, as 
beloved children. And walk 
in love, as Christ loved us 
and gave  himself up for 
us, a fragrant offering and 
sacrifice to God. Ephesians 
5:1-2 
 Ugh! I can tell you 
my thoughts (and probably 
my face) were not Christ-
like in this encounter. It’s 
hard to serve people. It’s 
also a great joy! And it isn’t 
easy to remain Christ-like 
in the midst of it all. That’s 
why I HAVE to stay close to 
Jesus and allow the Holy 
Spirit to control me. I didn’t 
respond last night as I 
would have liked but I’m 
glad I was able to hear His 
voice teaching me 
something.  
 Who is Jesus in front 
of you right now? If you’re 
finding it difficult to love and 
serve them, you don’t have 

to do it in your own 
strength. Maybe you need 
to get closer to Jesus and 
ask Him to do it through 
you.  
 I will be at Pine 
Knolls in August to tell you 
more about the ministry at 
Open Door Mission. We’re 
hard at work preparing for 
another fall/winter season 
which will be here before 
we know it! 
 We are meeting 
huge needs in our 
community while sharing 
the love of Jesus with our 
guests. Our staff offers love 
and GRACE to our guests 
and Jesus gives them 
Hope and Life. It’s a pretty 
awesome place to be every 
day! 
 We need people 
who love the Lord and want 
to use their gifts in ministry 
– both paid and unpaid 

positions. We have several 
paid positions open on our 
website at https://
opendoor-ny.org/careers-
with-us/ and we always 
need volunteers! We need 
drivers, kitchen help, event 
team, office help, 
receptionists, Code Blue 
supervisors, campaign 
committee members, and 
people with construction 
skills… pretty much any 
talent you have, we 
probably could use it at 
Open Door. If you’re 
interested in volunteering, 
email 
volunteer@opendoor-
ny.org. Rachel will help you 
find the right spot. You can 
also visit our table in the 
foyer when I visit PKA. 
 Most importantly, we 
need people to pray for us. 
We are on the front lines. 
People come through our 
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door every day with mental 
illness, trauma, drug and 
alcohol addiction… you 
name it. Please pray that 
we have great love and 
compassion for our guests. 
That we see them the way 
God sees them. And that 
we can have wisdom as 
we walk with them. Pray 
for health and strength for 
the staff. And pray that 
God will provide for our 
needs. 
 Thank you, Pine 
Knolls for your partnership 
with Open Door Mission. 
We are so thankful for you! 
We can’t wait to see what 
the future holds for both of 
us! 
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Need Help With Personal Finances? 
John Meinrenken is a retired banker with 27 years of 

experience with a local bank.  He attends Pine Knolls and is 
offering his knowledge of personal finances to our 

congregation free of charge.  Over the years John has 
helped many people with a variety of personal finance 

matters such as establishing a home budget.  If you would 
like to learn more about this 

service you may contact John 
at johnmein@nycap.rr.com or 

Pastor Bill at 
bchurch@pineknolls.net or 

793-7101. 

PKA Support Groups 
Celebrate Recovery Sundays 6-8:30 pm, PKA foyer  

(dinner at 5 p.m. on the 1st and 3rd Sun. of the month) 
Do you have a hurt, habit or hang-up that has interfered with 

your spiritual life? Celebrate Recovery is a 12-step Christ-
centered recovery program. No fee, and confidentiality is 

respected. 

The Landing 
For middle and high school students, this program helps teens 
avoid or break cycles of dysfunction while experiencing God’s 
incredible forgiveness and healing. Sundays 6-8:15 pm, The 

Student Center 

Celebration Place   
There is no charge and is open for children birth-Grade 5 while 

parents attend Celebrate Recovery. 

Pine Knolls Exists to Experience 
and Share  

the Hope and Healing of Jesus.
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